Prof. Giovanna Caroli

Comune di Casina

To: Dr. Bernhard Lehmann

Haydnstr. 53

86368 Gersthofen

Germany
This is her answer:
Thank you Mr. Lehmann for all your efforts and  interest which we greatly appreciate. The obstacles, the refusals and the indifference you have experienced from public authorithies and private people is not so different from what the prisoners themselves have suffered here in their own country. It is very important not to forget and let the new generation know what happened in order not to repeat the same mistakes and create a better world if possible. I thank you also for the publication you sent us which Mrs. Gregori translated to me briefly just to know what it was about. Later we would like to transalte it thoroughly. Could you please tell us how  we can have Mr.Anselmo Mazzi's diary?
I greatly apologize for my delay in answering you but the summer is for us the busiest season and this year in particular because our castle has been restored ( Giorgio Gregori was very much interested in Sarzano Castle) and we had to prepare lots of cultural meetings connected to this important event for our Commune. Then a sudden holiday took me away from home and I delayed in writing this answer. Luckily Mrs. Gregori has been keeping in touch with you since then.  Please don't think I was not interested in what you sent to me. From now on I will try to answer you more quickly involving our Local History Section and our school as well.
I was very pleased to receive your invitation to Gersthofen, thanks for your hospitality, we will be present in the days you have suggested.
Hoping to hear from you soon
Best regards
Giovanna Caroli
